MINUTES
MARION CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION
April 3, 2012



The Marion Civil Service Commission met on Tuesday, April 3, 2012 at 8:00 a.m.  Commission members present were Hagen, Mettler and Schlotterback.  Also present:  Fire Chief Jackson.

Motion by Mettler, second by Hagen to approve the minutes of the 3/6/12 and 3/20/12 meetings.  Motion carried.

Motion by Mettler, second by Hagen to certify a list of 39 names for the entry-level firefighter positions within the Marion Fire Department as follows:

Aaron J Styre
Curtis W Sutcliffe
Cory R Saunders
Casey L Grover
Robert M Simons
Michael D Kucera
Clint R Mersch
Jeremy P LaRoche
Nicholas J Fetzer
Benjamin D Symonds
Reid A Boevers
Jason C Blinks
Anthony F Burke
Aaron J Smith
Zachary S Bruce
Christopher T Carlson
Brandon J Grieder
Ethan A Hanken
Nathanael J Rowe
Brentt M Stepanek
Andrew S Vaughan
Nolan L Deeds *
Brian G Hornung *
Michael I Cullis
Greg S Brenneman
Christopher R Anderson
Robert A Edgar III
Trenton C Zorn
Ryan J Steffen
Daniel P Oliphant
Matthew S Swayne
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Frank L Sir-Louis
Kyle P Reinert
Jonathan C Lundquist
Steven W Graham
Jerad K Becker
Tyler J Manternach
Andrew C Roder
Marcus A Burken
* Indicates tied scored

Motion carried.

Fire Chief Jackson left at 8:09 a.m.

City Manager Lon Pluckhahn joined the meeting at 8:10 a.m.  

Motion by Mettler, second by Hagen to certify a list of fifteen names for the financial clerk position within the Finance/City Clerk department as follows:

Krystal R Harrington
Kristine J March
Rachel C Herren
Diane M Zinkula
Denise L Allison
Laurie A Lempia
Mariann M Ryan
Adam D Wenger
Roderick L Rottinghaus
Karen S Pierson
Linda M Talley
Elizabeth A Werner
Lianne M Kula
Tony J Krueger
Anita K Parvin

Motion carried.

City Manager Lon Pluckhahn discussed the newly created positions within city hall with the Commission.  Those positions include Information Technology Coordinator, Communications Coordinator, and Assistant to the City Manager. The IT Coordinator is still open for applications until 4/5/12, but the others are closed.  The job descriptions should have gone through the Civil Service Commission for determination on Civil Service classification per Marion Civil Service Code (Ch.3, section 2).  Lon obtained an opinion from the City Attorney on all three positions.  That opinion was that none of the three positions would be considered Civil Service.  If a legal 
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matter were to develop over it in the future, then any monetary result would go through the City 
Attorney’s insurance.  Lon encouraged the Commission to seek an opinion from the Commission’s attorney.  Commission Member Mettler inquired if the City Manager would be able to provide a test for the positions if they were deemed to be Civil Service.  City Manager Pluckhahn stated that he could search companies and contact other cities with Civil Service to see what they use.  The clerk was asked to contact attorney Bill Sueppel to provide an opinion.

City Manager Pluckhahn left at 8:25 a.m.

Further discussion was held regarding the classification of the new positions.  An opinion for the Commission’s attorney will be sought as soon as possible so as not to hold up the hiring process.

There being no further business, Mettler motioned and Hagen seconded to adjourn at 8:36 a.m.  Motion carried.



Janice Lawrence
Clerk of Commission
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